
































  

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 19, 2022 

 

City Council for the City of New York 

Land Use Committee 

250 Broadway 

New York, NY 10007 

 

RE: ULURP Action: Nehemiah Spring Creek Site 26a and Phase 5 

 

During this third week of September, St. Paul’s Community Baptist Church is 

commemorating its 28th MAAFA. The MAAFA is an annual remembrance of the 

millions of Africans lost in the Trans-Atlantic Slave Trade and a reflection of the historic 

and continued disregard for Black life in America. Due to our MAAFA, I am unable to 

testify in-person. However, I am pleased to express my support through this letter for this 

ULURP application and the actions therein that cover Site 26a (“Site 26a”) and Phase 5 

(“Phase 5” and together with Site 26a, the “Project”, or the “Development”) of Nehemiah 

Spring Creek. 

 

Having advanced thus far through ULURP, the Project has been presented to Brooklyn 

Community Board 5, the Brooklyn Borough President’s Office, and the NYC City 

Planning Commission. All of the aforementioned parties have voted affirmatively in 

support of the Project.  

 

It gives me tremendous honor to support and play a role in the creation of affordable 

housing in our great City and especially in East New York. This Development builds on 

decades of tireless work by residents and local leaders. I ask that you vote in favor of this 

Project so that we may continue to build extremely needed affordable housing.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Rev. David K. Brawley, DMin 

Lead Pastor 

 

 


